SLMC 

Monthly General Membership Meeting 

Monday, June 16, 2008

The monthly meeting of the SLMC was called to order at 7:32 p.m. by outgoing President Rico Silvas. 

Club Chaplain Nat Chavez invited the membership to join him in an opening prayer and Russell Phillips lead those present in the pledge of allegiance to our flag. 
President Silvas announced that the evening’s agenda was being changed to include the installation of our newly elected officers, and to perform this ceremony he introduced past President Ben Olenick. Ben invited the four recently elected members to join him in the front of the room to take their oath of office. He reminded each of them about the responsibilities they have accepted to follow and protect the Club’s Bylaw and Constitution. He also encouraged them to seek the advice and guidance of the many members who had come before them to perform these duties. Following the administration of the oaths of office, the Club’s Spiritual Advisor Fr. Jim joined the new officers to deliver his blessing and lead them in a prayer of unity.           

Outgoing President Silvas next congratulated our new officers and officially turned the Club’s gavel over to the new President, Matt Mora. President Mora accepted the gavel and thanked Rico Silvas for his two years of dedicated leadership. He took a minute to publicly recap Rico’s personal timeline of service to his parish, his community and especially our SLMC. Lastly, he presented Rico with a plaque of appreciation from the Club, which was accompanied by a standing round of applause by all present.    

Next President Mora welcomed new members and guest and invited them to join him in the front of the room for introductions. Only one guest came forward.  Al Eisch was recognized and welcomed by all.  

The names of the members celebrating their birthdays during the month of June were read and those present were encouraged to line up in the front to receive a birthday song and a gift of evening raffle tickets. Of the twenty-one names read six had attended the meeting and of those Charlie Urbanowich was identified as the most senior at 80 years young.     

An introduction of the evening’s cooking team was the next order of business. Head chef Bill Haile recognized his cooks: Greg and Gloria Shean, Steve Kelly, and Emilio Rojo. The membership applauded these people for a delicious sausage dinner with apple alamode dessert.   

The minutes of the previous meeting were presented by Secretary, David Keller. Printed copies were distributed before the meeting giving members an opportunity to review them for corrections. Their being no questions or concerns President Mora called for a motion to accept these minutes as presented. A motion was provided by Rico Silvas, seconded by Russell Phillips and approved by all.   

The Treasurer’s report covering the month ending May 2008 was presented by Treasurer Greg Shean. Printed copies were distributed in advance of the meeting for member’s review. He announced that despite the fact that we were still waiting for our Fiesta Finale income us still came in under budget $1,887.05 year-to-date. He also provided updates on future meal menus. There being no questions a motion to accept this report was made by Russell Phillips, second by Val Mora and passed by all present.     

A printed list of the Club’s correspondence received since the last meeting was presented by Secretary, David Keller. He reported only a six letters had arrived and members were invited to review them at the head table following the meeting. 

Our guest speaker for the evening Al Eisch was next introduced by Joe Pina. Mr. Eisch presented an informative video, developed by the Archdiocese of San Antonio, covering sexual abuse, sexual harassment, and sexual exploitation. Following the video Joe Pina reminded the membership that when we perform our service as volunteers we accept the responsibility to act as representatives of the Archdiocese and must abide by these policies.    
Old Business:

· Update 501c Entity - Chairman Don O’Brien reported we are just waiting for the IRS letter of determination. 

· Update 50th Anniversary of SLMC committee – President Mora announced that Rico Silvas would be stepping down from the committee to allow younger members to participate. The committee is currently made up of members: Ben Olenick, David Keller, Alfredo Avila, Carlos Portales, Matt Mora, Marvin Berg, Mike Perez, Russell Phillips and Everett Elstak. The committee plans to work closely with the efforts of the parish who is also celebrating their 50th anniversary. 

· Update WGD Contract - Rico Silvas stated that following the recommendation of Mike Perez he has been investigating the Joe Freeman Coliseum and the LaVillita Assembly Building for our 2010 WGD. 

· Fiesta Finale Beer Booth – Alfredo, Lee, and John were thanked again for all their work with this year’s fundraiser. Alfredo Avila reported that we are expecting around $3,000 for this activity.   

· Update Capital Campaign Status - Chairman Don O’Brien announced that the church bulletin has a letter from Fr. Jim reporting on the growing success of the campaign.   Fr. Jim has been hosting personal meetings with a select number of parishioners with positive results. 

 New Business:  

· Announce appointment of Rico Silvas to Inventory Control Officer. President Mora was pleased to report that outgoing president Rico Silvas had already stepped up and has accepted a position as our Club’s Inventory Control Officer. President Mora also recognized and thanked Steve Kelly for his many years in this important position. All the members present showed their appreciation to Steve with a round of applause.     
· President Mora remarked that one of his fist duties in office would to begin looking for potential candidates to accept the appointment as Chairman of both the Entertainment and the Membership committees. If members are interested in getting more involved in our Club please approach him after the meeting to discuss these duties. He also added that he was considering dividing the duties of the Membership Officer between dues/records and the activity of membership communication. Joe Pina has offered to help with monthly membership communication.   

Reports by appointed Officers: 

    Budget/Finance – Larry Ridder had no report.

    Chaplain – Nat Chavez had no report.
    Family Center Officer – John McCauley had no report. 

 Inventory Control – Steve Kelly had no report; Rico Silvas announced he was doing lock changes to the storeroom with non-duplicating keys. 

Membership – Eric Johnson had no report but remarked that we now have 240 members.  

    Parliamentarian – Steve Chumbley was not present and had no report. 

Reports by standing committees:
Special Projects – Ralf Meneses was not present due to illness but had asked Ben Olenick to present for membership approval a list of those organizations and individuals who had been selected by the Special Projects Committee to receive this year’s WGD distributions. Copies of these proposed recipients had been distributed to the members for their review prior to the meeting. Following several questions a motion was made to accept this list unchanged by Roland DeWinne, seconded by Bill Groff, and approved by all present.  

   Wild Game Dinner – RC Contreras had no report. 
Entertainment – Mike Perez asked for a volunteer to take over the duties of the Entertainment Chairman position. He also informed the members that the Dallas Cowboy football game had been moved to 10/26 against the Tampa Bay Buccaneers and the cost would be $275.00.    

Audit - Bobby Margo reported that they had completed the Clubs physical inventory to the storerooms. 

Christian Services – Alfredo Avila stated this week we had lost member George Gutierrez. He asked for prayers for Ralf Meneses, Loren Brown, Sam Haynes, and Bob Ptacek.   

Telephone Calling – Marvin Berg reported that earlier in the evening sixteen members had attended services for George Gutierrez. He reminded all present that their attendance at funerals for members shows the family our respect for each other and that we are joined together in good times and bad times. President Mora thanked Marvin Berg for representing the Club at George’s services and for all he does for the families of deceased members.   

Public Relations – Everett Elstak announced that he was placing an announcement of the new Club officers in the parish bulletin.  
Scholarships – Alex Flores was pleased to report the names of six St. Luke eighth grade scholarship winners who were awarded $750 each from the Club. 

    Life Time – Terry Sparrow had no report. 

Any comments or announcements for the good of the club? 

· Steve Kelly invited members to visit Billy Markette after the meeting to purchase tickets for an upcoming BSA Troop 405 fundraiser spaghetti dinner.  

Raffle prize drawings:

●
Raffle winners for the evening were Gus Zimmerman, Jesse Carreon, and Rico Silva. 

Motion to adjourn the meeting was received at 9:08 p.m. by a motion from Russell Phillips, seconded by Terry Sparrow and approved by all.   

A closing prayer was provided by Chaplain Nat Chavez.    

The evening raffle raised $189.00 
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David Keller 





Matthew Mora 

Secretary  






President  
SLMC Executive Meeting

June 9, 2008

Communications Received 

Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters


None

Correspondence – Support Request 


St. Luke Bereavement request WGD support  


Correspondence Miscellaneous 


None 

Additional Communications Received

Since Executive Meeting June 9, 2008

For June 16, 2008 General Meeting

Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

      1. I Care San Antonio sent a thank you letter for our annual support.   

Correspondence – Support Request  

1. ACTs HIV Ministry request support for October 4 fundraiser.  

Correspondence Miscellaneous

1
Frost Bank May Merchant Statement 

2.   Frost Bank – Family Center Bank statement 

3.   Invoice from Celebrity Trophies for appreciation award.  
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